## 2020-2021 SHAC Meeting 4 Minutes

April 27, 2021

Meet and Greet Introduction

Meeting started: 3:45 via Zoom

Those present:

## CISD Staff:

\* Dayna Gwaltney: Elementary Nurse, Nurse Coordinator

\* Jennifer Steadham: MS Nurse (Ad Hoc)

\* Jerry Adams (Ad Hoc)

\*Regina Stanley: HS nurse (Ad Hoc)
\*Tomas Hipolito: Food Services Director
\*Tamie Arnold: Elementary Counselor

\*Darlene Williams: CMS Vice Prinicpal/ campus COVID tracer

\*Matthew Strenger

## Community/Parents:

\*Randi West: parent (chair)

\*Courtney Stensrud: parent (co-chair)

\*Vickie Stuart: parent

\*Melinda Avery: Hill Country Pregnancy Care Center \*Rosario Faller: Hill Country Pregnancy Care Center \*Aubrie Walker: Coalition Coordinator, Kendall County

- 2. Discussed with Tomas Hipolito opening menu options for next school year. Due to COVID, we have had limited options for the school menu for school year of 2020-2021. Waiting on TDA for decisions for next year. The goal is to have more options. Would like to have 2 hot options and 2 cold options. This year was a straight serve, no selections. Creating a survey for parents and students to capture those not eating to see if it is due to price or variety. This year has been no cost and will possibly continue with that next year. Parent feed back included packs kids lunches because the eat more organic, kids eat the same thing every day, and kids are picky eaters and don't like options offered. Positive feedback given that kids look forward to breakfast each morning.
- 3. Discussed maturation program with Melinda Avery. Working with campus vice principal's on date to present videos made by Hill Country Pregnancy Care Center for 5<sup>th</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> grade before the end of the 2020-2021 school year. For CMS, we will have the female science teacher assist with presenting to the 6<sup>th</sup> grade females, and the male gym teacher assist with presenting to the 6<sup>th</sup> grade male students. The first video to be

- shown is from the P&G website and the second is put on by a male OB/Gyn for the boys and a female OB/Gyn for the girls that goes into a little more detail going off questions asked in the past.
- 4. Fitness gram data has been collected for 3<sup>rd</sup> grade and up. The method of reporting has changed.
- 5. All present at current SHAC meeting agreed to continue to participate next year.
- 6. Dates of Future Meetings: TBD next year
- 7. Conclusion: Discussed plans for menu options for food services. Discussed maturation program presentation for 5<sup>th</sup> grade and catching 6<sup>th</sup> grade up since not presented last year. Thank you for all that joined!

Meeting concluded at 04:20 pm